
                                                                          PRAISES 
Dear Friends and Partners, 
As we begin this month’s update, we want to say thank you so much to all our prayer warriors 
and financial supporters. Every story below is fruit from your faithfulness. God’s plan for the 
ministry here in Cambodia clearly includes each of you—and we’re so thankful to walk this 
journey together. 
 
Our first missions trip in Cambodia with our sending church, New Life Baptist Church, was 
unforgettable. Eighteen team members came to serve, and in just one week we saw God 
move in powerful ways: more than 100 patients were helped through a rural health clinic, five 
village church plants were strengthened, 20 people were baptized, and 43 souls placed their 
faith in Christ! It was such a joy to host them—and hard to say goodbye. 
 
Thanks to your generosity and consistent prayers, we were able to purchase a vehicle for 
ministry! Our new Isuzu MU-X is a 4WD 7-seater SUV—reliable, comfortable, and perfect for 
traveling to remote villages. It will serve us for years to come as we continue sharing the 
Gospel and planting local churches. 
 
After the team left, Philip’s mom, stepdad, and little sister spent two wonderful weeks with 
us. They cherished every moment with Arya and Kal (and we did too!). It was refreshing and 
deeply encouraging to have family here—something we don’t take for granted. 
 
Weekly young adult Bible studies, worship gatherings, and growing relationships with Khmer 
friends continue to thrive. Language school is progressing well, and it's such a joy to finally 
carry on everyday conversations and build genuine friendships that open doors for ministry. 
 
                                                     PRAYERS 
 
Tensions have recently escalated on the Cambodia–Thailand border. Five days of fighting 
resulted in 38 deaths, and the situation has stirred anxiety among everyday Cambodians who 
still carry memories of past war. The sad truth is that most likely ALL 38 of these people that 
passed away have slipped into a restless eternity, separated from God. We have ALOT of work 
to do. Please pray for continued peace and for diplomatic relationships to be restored. 
 
Please lift up our national partners, Pastor Pilot and his wife Seylah Nhap. They are not only 
leaders in church planting, but also the full-time “parents” to a children’s home where they’re 
raising dozens of kids to know and follow Christ. These children are already making an impact
—some have become doctors, ministry leaders, and godly young adults in their communities. 
But the ministry now faces an urgent need for long-term support. About $2,000/month is 
required to meet basic needs and expand their mission. We're currently helping develop a 
sustainable plan. If God puts it on your heart to be part of this, please reach out—I’d love to 
connect you with this life-changing work. 
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- For  us all to adjust well with  
school starting again next week. 
 
- For the Khmer we are building 
relationships with will come to know 
Christ.

- For God's wisdom on long-term funding 
for the Children's Home. 

Our group of 18 from New Life Baptist 

Church that came to visit and serve! 

God did some wonderful things.

We meet with around 10 young adults 

for discipleship and bible study every 

Saturday with our partners the 

Donovans!

Philip was able to Baptize 8 of the new 

believers at our church in Takeo!


